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 EMAIL: lynne.mansell@stroud.gov.uk 
 DIRECT DIAL: 01453 766321 
 OUR REF: LM/VISRM/IL 

   
Dear Resident 
 
Re: Guest Room 
 
I am writing to you with regard to the current guest room within the scheme where you live.  You 
may be aware that, on some of our schemes there are no facilities in the guest room such as a 
toilet and/or access to water, therefore I am looking at repurposing the room for different use and 
activities such as clinics, meeting rooms, personal wellness space and many other potential 
opportunities to enable this within your scheme. 
 
This may include working with Health and Wellbeing services who carry out physiotherapy, 
rehabilitation, exercise classes as well as other clinics such as diabetic clinics, flu jab clinics and 
chiropody clinics.  The room may also lend itself to being a space for 1-2-1 visits and/or 
consultations which would involve a booking system.   
 
There will still be a Guest Room facility for you to book in the nearest scheme to your home which 
will be renamed Visitors Room with full toilet and washing facilities as well as bedding and towels 
provided.  There would also be a kettle provided for guest use.  These rooms will be of good 
standard with improvements carried out where required.  A daily fee will be applicable and all 
requests and payments will operate on a booking system through the Site Officer. 
 
The areas which will accommodate Visitor Rooms are as follows: 
 

 Walter Preston Court - Cashes Green 

 Dryleaze house - Wotton-Under-Edge 

 St Nicholas Court - Hardwicke 

 Ashcroft House - Stroud 

 Hazelwood and Burdett House - Stonehouse 

 Grange View - Uplands 

 Concorde - Nailsworth 

 Ashwell House - Painswick 

 The Corriett - Cam 

 Hamfallow Court – Sharpness 

 Archway Gardens 
 
If you have any thoughts and/or views around the contents of this letter, I would be pleased to hear 
from you by Monday 1 March 2021.  You can contact me on 01453 827394 or email me at 
lynne.mansell@stroud.gov.uk  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Lynne Mansell 

 

Service Delivery Manager (Independent Living) 
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